
TOWN BOARD MEETING June 11, 2020 – 6:30 P.M.  
VIRTUAL ZOOM MEETING 
 

PRESENT:  Chair Pfeiffer, Supervisor Jay Damkoehler, Supervisor Eric Olson, 
Supervisor Doug Larsson. Clerk/Treasurer Pili Hougan 
 
OTHERS PRESENT:  There were many members of the public present for this meeting, 
due to this being a virtual meeting, and so many in attendance, it was hard to capture 
everyone. 
 
ABSENT:  Supervisor Bolender 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
Chair Pfeiffer called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.  
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
No one spoke during the Public Comment period. 
 
Presentation from John Reimer, Assistant Director, Dane County Lane & Water 
Resources regarding County dredging project in Yahara River. 
John Reimber spoke regarding the sediment removal and purpose of, in the Yahara 
Chain of Lakes.  He explained the process and answered many questions from the 
attendees.  There was extensive further discussion which followed. 
 
Presentation from Dan Glynn, Director, Stoughton Parks & Recreation regarding 
proposed Yahara River Park Project and dam removal.  Mayor Tim Swadley from 
the City of Stoughton thanked everyone for inviting him and Dan Glynn to the meeting 
and for the opportunity to give this presentation.  He apologized if anyone felt they have 
not been provided adequate information.  He values his surrounding town neighbors.  
Meetings regarding this project have been posted on the city website, information has 
been provided in the newspaper, etc.  He hopes at the end of tonight’s presentation, 
people will have a different view.  He noted that public officials’ jobs are not easy.  The 
project has been going on since 2017.   He then turned it over to Stoughton Parks & 
Recreation Director Dan Glynn to give the presentation.  After the presentation, he 
opened it up for questions.  There was a lengthy question and answer period and 
further discussion.  Residents shared concerns. 
 
Chairman Pfeiffer thanked Mayor Swadley, Parks & Recreation Director Dan Glynn, and 
John Reimer for attending this meeting, answereing questions, and giving the 
presentation. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
Motion by Supervisor Damkoehler, second by Sup. Olson, to adjourn at 9:01.  Motion 
carried 4-0. 
 
 



Respectively Submitted, 
 
Maria Hougan 
Clerk/ 
 
 
 
 
Note: These minutes are not considered official until acted upon at a future meeting: 
therefore, are subject to revision. 
 

 


